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March 30, 2001

Honorable Liz Figueroa, Chair

State Capitol, Room 2057

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Suggested Amendments to SB 17

Dear Senator Figueroa:

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) supports the goals of SB 17 and hopes you will consider amending it to include additional consumer protection and information elements that ORA believes will enhance its overall effectiveness.  

ORA supports efforts to protect the privacy rights of telecommunications customers from unwanted solicitations by telemarketers.  One of the first steps in ensuring maximum protection of consumers’ privacy is to inform them of the existence of a relevant consumer protection program.  To that end, ORA recommends that SB 17 be amended to require the agency maintaining the “do not call list” to implement an outreach or public information program.  The outreach program should inform consumers of the “do not call list”, identify the agency administering the program and provide that agency’s contact number.  This gives consumers who wish to be included on the list the necessary information.  

ORA also recommends amending the bill to require that telephone solicitors provide the name and contact number of the agency maintaining the “do not call list” to all consumers, contacted by the solicitor, who request to be taken off that solicitor’s call list.  The addition of this requirement enables customers to block ALL unwanted and unsolicited calls with one phone call to the appropriate agency.  Without information about the “do not call list”, consumers are left to deal with unsolicited and unwanted telephone solicitation on a case-by-case basis.  

Without these amendments, the beneficial impact of the program will be greatly diminished.  The implementation of a “do not call list” can only achieve its stated goal of protecting consumer privacy if the intended beneficiaries are provided with the information necessary to ensure they are included in the program.  

Please contact Linda Rochester of our staff at 415-703-1977, if ORA can be of further assistance to you in providing additional information or clarification regarding these amendments.  

Respectfully

Diana S. Brooks

Legislative Unit

415-703-1445 or

916-327-2453

cc: Senator Debra Bowen, Chair

      Energy, Utilities and Communications Committee
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